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Shar ing the  l i fe -changing  
message of  Jesus  Chr ist .  

Your ways, O God, are holy. What god 

is so great as our God?   —Psalm 77:13 

Call Committee  submitted by Andy Schatz 

On Sunday July 19, the congrega-

tion voted at a special Congrega-

tional meeting to form a Call Com-

mittee to search for and call Calva-

ry’s next pastor.  The members 

elected to the Call Committee 

were:  Ernie Kretschmann, Sue 

Rowe and Terry Trotier from the 

Board of Deacons;  Jim Kalupa, 

Chuck Lukasik and Andy Schatz 

from Church Council;  Elise Baum-

gartner, Megan Sayas and Sue 

Vollmar from the congregation at-

large.  At our first meeting, the 

committee elected Andy Schatz to 

serve as Committee Chairperson 

and Sue Vollmar to serve as Com-

mittee Secretary.   

Over the coming weeks the Com-

mittee will be having a conference 

call with Pastor David Wendell of 

the NALC to discuss and review the 

NALC call process.  Following the 

conversation with Pastor Wendell 

the Committee will provide an over-

view of the call process to the Con-

gregation and plans on providing 

regular updates on how we are pro-

ceeding through the call process.  

As we enter this time of transition 

for Calvary, prayer will be an essen-

tial part of the call process.  Accord-

ingly we ask that you Pray for God’s 

guidance and support and that the 

Holy Spirit is working in the heart of 

the pastor He wishes to call as the 

next Pastor of Calvary. 

If you have any questions about the 

call process, please do not hesitate 

to reach out to any of the members 

of the Call Committee. 

We are truly  excited about what 

God has planned for Calvary! 



How Good Lord to be Here!!!    
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Contact Information 

Staff 
Rev. Jeanette Thorp (Interim Pastor)    
                    pastorjeanette@calvarylc.com 
Gene Traas (Music Ministry)                     music@calvarylc.com 
Angie Schatz (Youth Director)    youthdirector@calvarylc.com 
Holly Novotny  (Office Manager)                holly@calvarylc.com 
Kris Molitor  (Financial Secretary)                 kris@calvarylc.com 
Kim Steiner (Communications)                     kim@calvarylc.com 
 
Ministry Emails 
Council  council@calvarylc.com 
Deacons      deacons@calvarylc.com   
Personnel  personnel@calvarylc.com 

Congregation Council 
Nancy Marsho (Pres.) 262-827-9640 
Bob Smith  (V.P.) 414-763-3343 
Terry Bzdusek (Sec.)         414-475-7665 
Andy Schatz (Treas.) 262-373-0535 
Rich Baumgartner 262-367-3898 
Jim Kalupa 262-784-3114 
Chuck Lukasik 262-781-5319 
Carolyn Trotier 262-781-5567 
Mark Trudell 414-405-7737 
Kevin Wahlgren 262-784-0983 
Erica Zipp 262-347-9656 
 

Board of Deacons   
Ron Foster [C-E]  262-782-3222 
Grace Gunnlaugsson [A-B]  262-369-3910 
Ruby Hauch [F-G]  262-782-5216 
Ernie Kretschmann [H-J]  262-782-4989 
Karen Pierce  [K]  414-422-9302 
Keith Pierce  [L,N-O]  414-422-9302 
Donna Schroeder  [M, P-Q]  262-789-9284 
Mary Smith  [Sa-Sh]  414-763-3343 
Terry Trotier  [Si-Sz]  262-781-5567 
Lydia Trudell  [R]  414-704-8699 
Carol Roe [V-Z]   262-792-9747 
Sue Rowe [T-U]   262-781-0093 

Greetings!   

On Saturday, August 15, I will become your Interim Pastor.  I 

am delighted and humbled to have accepted this role, this min-

istry among you.  I am filled with joy when I think about sharing 

with you the gifts of worship, teaching, telling the story, and 

administering the Sacraments.  

I am married to Dennis and we have 3 grown children, Phillip, Ami-

lyn (& Rob), and Emily (& Zach); and 4 grandchildren, Maddie, John, 

Kevin, Kenny, and we live in Janesville, WI.  I was born and raised in 

La Crosse, WI and Dennis is from Brodhead, WI.  I was ordained into 

the Ministry of Word and Sacrament on January 2, 1999 in Chicago, 

and in January of 2010, I was approved as a pastor of the LCMC, 

serving New Hope Lutheran Church in Geneva, IL for almost 3 years.  

I was approved as a pastor of the NALC in 2012.  In August 2012, I 

retired from full time ministry, even though Lutheran Ministers 

never retire, we just go into Interim and supply ministry!  I served as 

the Interim Pastor at St. Mark’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, Jeffer-

son, WI during 2014 and I also have supply at St. Mark’s and Prince 

of Peace in Rockton, IL. 

After a pastor leaves, parishioners need opportunities to cele-

brate the good things from their former pastor’s time with 

them and to process any pain and sorrow. To be healthy, pa-

rishioners must also make an orderly transition to a future that 

will be different from their past, but hold the promise of God’s 

best for them with their next pastor. To accomplish this, parish-

ioners need a visible, comforting presence from someone who 

will provide spiritual and emotional support following their 

pastor’s departure — no matter what precipitated his depar-

ture*. That would be me.   

Your Call Committee and Church 

Council need your help, guidance, 

and especially your prayers during 

this time of transition.  The call pro-

cess is not a quick or easy time for 

anyone. You can assist the Call Com-

mittee by faithfully and prayerfully 

participate in whatever they need, 

including surveys, conversations, and 

hopes for the future of Calvary.  Be 

open with your cares and concerns, and be supportive of the 

decisions of the committee. 

I look forward to our time together!  Beginning August 15th, I 

will be in the office during the week, taking Monday as my day 

off!  Please stop by!  Call the office or my cell phone (608-897-

6551) to set up a time/appointment to chat!!  I’ll be close by as 

I will be staying at the parsonage during my time with you. I 

look forward to getting to know you and share with you this 

journey in the life of this congregation!! 

God bless and keep you. 

Pastor Jeanette  “Pj” 

*Portions taken from Healthy Pastoral Transitions; Equal Healthy 

Churches for the Future By David L. Bittinger 

mailto:pastorroser@calvarylc.com
mailto:holly@calvarylc.com
mailto:kris@calvarylc.com
mailto:kim@calvarylc.com
mailto:council@calvarylc.com
mailto:deacons@calvarylc.com
mailto:personnel@calvarylc.com
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Prayers 

Please check the weekly bulletin for those 

people needing our urgent prayers.  If you 

have any prayer requests, please call or 

email the church office.   We ask for 

continued prayers for: 

Ongoing prayer concerns:  Bev Meinke; 

Steve Swanson (son of Barb Snyder); 

Elizabeth Bruns (mother of Carol Rooney); 

John Kirch (brother of Laurie 

Kretschmann); Brian Holman (grandson of 

Ron & Jean Holman); Mark Williams (son-

in-law of Nancy & Jim Marsho); Tyler 

Volcensek (great-grandson of Ginnie Cox); 

Ginny Mc Bride (friend of Judy Kestly); Sara 

Schmidt (daughter of Rev. Cathi Braasch); 

Jonathan Burmeister (friend of Calvary); 

Reese Schisel (cousin of Nick Huettl); Carol 

Bzdusek (sister-in-law of George & Terry 

Bzdusek); Gordon Evans (friend of Chet 

Elliott); Susie Nelson (cousin of Mark 

Trudell); Steve (neighbor of Jean & Rich 

Bloomberg). 

Shut-Ins:  Dorothy Larsen; Lowell 

Sonderman; John Ellison; Marge Fuller; 

Dottie Riemer; Ruth Yankus; Liz Gjenvick;  

Jean Anderson; Sam & Mary Moen;  June 

Johnson; Donna Polizzi, Marge Skarie; 

Mickey Rash; Bill Rash Jr. (son of Mickey 

Rash). 

It’s About Our Family 

Deaths 

Our deepest Christian sympathies to George & Terry Bzdusek and family on the death 

of his brother, Arthur Bzdusek on July 7. 

Please inform the church office of any births, deaths, illnesses or if you have change of 

address/contact information or a change in any other family situation. 

Thank You Note 

From Anna Baumgartner:  Thank you for your thoughts on my graduation.  I am very 

excited to see where my future takes me at UW-LaCrosse and I appreciate all of your 

support in getting me there. 

Sat    1 Worship; Name Tag Week-

end 

Sun    2 Worship; Name Tag Week-

end 

Mon    3 VBS 

Tue    4 VBS 

Wed    5 VBS 

Thu    6 VBS; VBS Dinner & Program 

Fri    7 VBS 

Sat    8 Youth-led Worship 

Sun    9 Youth-led Worship 

Mon  10 Serenity Inn Meal Program 

Tue  11 Deacon Meeting 

Wed  12 Council Reports Due 

Sun  16 Worship; Food Sunday; Sum-

mer Choir 

Tue  18 Crossroads Deadline; Council 

Meeting 

Mon  24 SVdP Meal Program 

Thu  27 Crossroads Assembly; Men’s 

Ministry 

August Calendar  

Highlights 

Check the church calendar for complete 
listings. 

Thank you to all who contributed food 

for the Waukesha Food Pantry during 

our Mission Servant Week drive.  We 

delivered 298 lbs. of food on July 2!  

Donating food is the most direct meth-

od of supporting the Food Pantry’s mis-

sion—to eliminate hunger in Waukesha 

County.  Thank you again to all for your 

donations! 

Waukesha Food Pantry MSW Drive  submitted by Chuck Giuliani 
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August Mission of the Month: Ethiopian Evangelical Church Mekane Yesus (EECMY)  — 

International Mission Society  submitted by Rich Bloomberg 

The EECMY Church is committing themselves to fully support 

God’s missionary task by sending missionaries to neighbor-

ing countries and beyond. 

The EECMY have found studies which show that there are 

16,332 ethnic groups in the world and among these 6,700 

ethnic groups have not heard the Gospel yet.  The majority 

of them hardly know the name Jesus.  EECMY International 

Mission Society will do its part to take the Gospel to these 

areas.  They have the strong conviction that their missionar-

ies will be an instrument to gather this last harvest.   

The EECMY International Mission Society, as it has been or-

ganized at the national level is working hard in recruiting 

members from Ethiopia and overseas and include them as 

participants in the expansion of the Kingdom, thereby ful-

filling this great commission.  Every believing community, all 

children, family members, ministries and institutions are 

highly encouraged to be part of the EECMY-IMS. 

Let Calvary be a significant contributor by financially sup-

porting the seminary and 

its seminarians to be-

come pastors to achieve 

this goal.  By supporting 

their cause, we achieve 

the goal stated in Corin-

thians 9:23: “I do it for 

the sake of the gospel 

that I may share in its 

blessings.” 

 

The Calvary Crossroads is published monthly. All news articles should be submitted to the church office by the deadline listed on the 

church calendar.  Electronic submissions are preferred (email: kim@calvarylc.com).  

If you received this issue via email only and would like to receive a printed copy in the mail, please contact the Calvary church office.  

Printed copies are available at church also. 

Missionary family that was sent 

out to South Sudan 

School Kits:  Include the following items in each School Kit:  

 Four 70-sheet notebooks (280-300 sheets total) of wide- or college

-ruled paper approximately 8" X 10½"; no loose-leaf paper  

 One 30-centimeter ruler, or a ruler with centimeters on one side 

and inches on the other  

 One pencil sharpener  

 One pair of blunt scissors (safety scissors with embedded steel 

blades work well)  

 Five unsharpened #2 pencils with erasers; secure together with a 

rubber band  

 Five black or blue ballpoint pens (no gel ink); secure together with 

a rubber band  

 One box of 16 or 24 crayons  

 One 2½" eraser 

A group of Calvary members are sewing the backpacks.  Just bring in 

the supplies for each school kit and they will be put into a backpack.   

If you sew and would like to make a few bags, please contact Jane 

Krause or Judy DeBruine.  We have a supply of fabric and rope. 

Health Kits:  Include the following items in each Personal Care Kit:  

 One light-weight bath-size towel (20” X 40” to 52” X 27”), dark 

color recommended  

 Two bath-size bars (4 to 5 oz.) of soap, any brand, in original wrap-

ping  

 One adult-size toothbrush in its original packaging*   Calvary has a 

large supply of toothbrushes—you are welcome to take them for 

your kits 

 One sturdy comb (no picks or fine-toothed combs); remove pack-

aging  

 One metal nail clippers (attached file optional); remove packaging  

*Toothbrush multi-packs may be used by sealing an individual tooth-

brush in a business-size envelope; no plastic bags or wrap 

 

All kits must be turned in by the end of September! 

Annual Collection for Lutheran World Relief   submitted by RoJean Holler 

mailto:kim@calvarylc.com


Page 5 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to Calvary’s Cupboard last month.  Items collected are taken to the 

Waukesha Food Pantry.  The next Food Sunday is Starches Sunday, with collection August 15th and 16th, 2015.  

Recommended items include all types of boxed/bagged rice, stuffing, potatoes, or macaroni.  Other items of 

need are canned meats, fruits or vegetables, soups, and cleaning products.  If you prefer to make a monetary 

contribution, please mark your envelope or check with the notation “Food Pantry”. 

August Food Drive 

God is Good, All the Time!  

As you many of you know, I have prayerfully decided to take 

a step back from my position as the Director of Youth and 

Family Ministry.  As I have shared, my decision didn’t come 

lightly. Having worked this group of youth over the past 4 

years, it has been an amazing experience to watch them 

grow physically, emotionally, and especially, spiritually.  I 

look forward for them to have a youth leader that is educat-

ed in developing their growing faith and relationship with 

our Lord.  Another large influence on my decision was the 

growing of my own two children.  I have enjoyed getting to 

know each of our youth and developing a special relation-

ship with each of them.  I want that for Megan and Matt, 

and know they will not get that connection with their youth 

faith leader if it is “Mom.” Please know that our family has 

no plans of leaving Calvary!  I look forward to continuing to 

support the Youth and Family Ministry programs here in 

different ways.   

I want to thank our congregation.  For your unending sup-

port and love for the youth of our church!  You have been a 

blessing in the lives of each of these kids though your finan-

cial, prayerful, and emotional support.  It has been amazing 

to see the relationships form and grow between generations 

as the youth have become a more involved and integral part 

of life at Calvary.   It is so important for the youth to feel 

valued and involved in the heartbeat of our congregation; 

you have all done that for them. 

I want to thank the youth families.  You have trusted me 

with your children, spiritually, emotionally, and physically!  

It has been a blessing to walk with each of them for a time 

on their faith journeys.  I have learned so much from them, 

and have enjoyed every minute.  Their faith is growing so 

fast, and they are all wonderful individuals.  As their parents, 

you should all be proud of these amaz-

ing Christians.  Your unwavering trust, 

support and encouragement was a 

blessing throughout my time with you.      

I want to thank the youth.  What can I 

say….  You guys are my church family; I 

love you all!   I have treasured each 

and every moment we have shared.  

Monthly meetings, getting lost in a 

Corn Maze, Bible camp, Mission Trips, Winter Retreats, 

Christmas pageants, VBS, road trips, every experience was 

an adventure.  We have shared so much, loved so deep, and 

laughed so hard!  My time with you holds a special place in 

my heart, and always will.   

As we are once again in a time of transition for our church, I 

know it can be unsettling.  I believe that God has a plan for 

Calvary.  I know He uses times like these to help each of us 

look deeper within ourselves, and to find new and different 

ways to shine for His Glory.  “For I know the plans I have for 

you,” declares the Lord, “plans to prosper you and not to 

harm you, plans to give you hope and a future.” Jeremiah 

29:11. The support and love for me and my family has been 

overwhelming.  I thank and praise God for this blessed chap-

ter in my life. 

All the Time, God is Good! 

Angie Schatz   

Final Message from Angie... 
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Mallards Baseball Outing - June 28th  submitted by Ruth Brostowitz 

Gray skies turned to rain during the 
6th inning, as we watched the 
Madison Mallards clinch a 4-0 
victory over the Wisconsin Rapids 
Rafters.  Our group of 67 fans, 
young and old, had a  fun-filled day 
despite the weather. A highlight of 
our ‘Faith Night at the Ballpark’ 
included Andy Schatz tossing out a 
first pitch with the support of some 

of Calvary’s young children.  Special 
thanks to Thrivent Financial - 
Goerke’s Corners Associates and 
Jesse Niederbaumer for sponsoring 
bus transportation to/from the 
game. Though we had wet jackets 
and ponchos, our spirits were not 
dampened and we enjoyed 
fellowship, lots of ballpark food, 
and some fantastic baseball!! 

Confirmation   

On July 26th, ninth grader Laura Steiner was confirmed in her faith.  Laura completed three years of confirmation training with 
Pastor Roser and, throughout that time, worked with her confirmation mentor, Grace Gunnlaugsson.  We rejoice with Laura and 
wish her God’s blessings. 
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Summer Camp: Pine Lake 2015 

Farewell and Godspeed Pastor Roser & Family  

July 26th was the final Sunday for Pastor Roser at Calvary.  Following worship a coffee 
& cake reception was held in our Fellowship Hall to say our good-byes and to thank Pr. 

Roser for his service and 
to extend our good 
wishes to the entire 
family as they moves on 
to the next call in Beloit, 
WI. We wish Pastor Roser, 
Dawn, Emma, Kitty and 
Sidney God’s blessings!  



Women’s Ministry Book Group 2015-16 

Dear Calvary women, 

Please take a look at the book 
selections for 2015-16 below 
and join us for as many dis-
cussions as you can. We’re a 
very informal bunch. Some of 
us have been known to come for the fellowship even if we 
haven’t read the book! And please bring a friend if you’d 
like. 

We get together the second Monday of each month from 
1:00 to 2:30 in the media room at church. 

Date Title   Author              . 

Sept. 14 Michelangelo:  Miles J. Unger 
       A Life in Six Masterpieces  

Oct. 12 This Is the Story of a  Ann Patchett 
       Happy Marriage 

Nov. 9 Hands of My Father Myron Uhlberg 

Jan. 11 The Incredulity of  Father Brown   G.K. Chesterton 

Feb. 8 Dead Wake Erik Larson 

March 14 The Light Between Oceans M.L. Stedman 

April 11 Eight Hundred Grapes Laura Dave 

May 9 All the Light We Cannot See Anthony Doerr 

June 13 Choose books for next year 

Women’s Ministry Bible Study 2015-16 

In the Apostles’ Creed, we say, “I believe in God . . .” 

This fall, the women’s Tuesday Bible study will be Believing 
God. This excellent study, led by Beth Moore on DVD, asks 
the question, ”We say we believe in God, but do we believe 
God?”  

We’ll meet the 2nd and 4th Tuesday afternoons (dates 
below) in the media room at church from 12:30 to 2:30 pm. 
Student books are available at the first session at a cost of 
$15. You may choose to include this student workbook in 
your study or you may have only enough time to come for 
the DVD presentation. Either way, you will remember this 
study for years to come! 

If you aren’t able to attend a session, you can just take the 
DVD home and watch it, or you may want to come to the 
“Make-up” screening in the morning on the next meeting 
date. 

Here are the dates we’ll meet for this study: 

 Sept. 8 & 22 

 Oct. 13 & 27 

 Nov. 10 & 24 

 Dec. 8 (no mtg. Dec. 22) 

 Jan. 12 & 26 

 Feb. 9 

We hope God will build some Bible study time into your life 
this year! 

AED: When Seconds Count 

AED stands for Automatic External 
Defibrillator. An AED is a portable device 
that analyzes the heart’s rhythm and 
determines if an electric shock is needed 
to restore an effective rhythm. AEDs, 
when used within the first 3-5 minutes of 
a person suffering a Sudden Cardiac Arrest 
(heart attack) can dramatically increase a 
victims chance of survival. AEDs were 

designed to be 
used by virtually 
anyone with little 
or no experience. 

The AED will 
automatically 
analyze the heart 
rhythm of a pulse-
less victim and, if 
needed, shock the 
victim's heart in an 

attempt to restore its rhythm to normal. 
AEDs will not shock patients who do not 
require a shock.  

Calvary has an AED centrally located in our 
Fellowship Hall, near the kitchen. Please 
take a moment to visually locate it in the 
event that you may need to use it to help 
someone. 

The AED at Calvary is fully automatic.  
Once opened and removed, an automated 
voice prompt begins and guides you 
through each step of the process.  The 
AED will assess whether the person needs 
a shock and will only deliver a shock if it is 
determined to be necessary. 

There is a training DVD available in the 
church office for anyone wishing to know 
more in case of such an emergency. See 
Holly if you would like to view the DVD at 

any time, although prior training is not 
required to be able to operate this 
particular device. 

Our hope is that we never need to actually 
use the device, but we want everyone to 
know that it is available in case of 
emergency.   

We are blessed to be so close to the 
Brookfield Fire Department and to 
emergency medical assistance, and dialing 
9-1-1 in an emergency is always a must.   
In the rare case that someone needs 
immediate help, and when seconds 
matter, it’s important for members to 
know that we have an AED unit on the 
premises and to know its location. 
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Annual Golf Outing   Sunday, August 16, 1pm 

Join your fellow Calvary members at New Berlin Hills Golf Club 
for an afternoon of golf and fellowship.  This best ball scramble 
is open to everyone -  men, women, young adults, family & 
friends.  Line up your foursome and register no later than 
Sunday, August 9th.  No foursome?  No problem.  We will place 
you with another group.  Cost:  $40/person includes 18 holes 
and cart.   

Prizes will be awarded for  

 Longest Drive 

 Longest Putt 

 Closest to the Pin 

 First Place (foursome score).   

Sponsored by the Fellowship/Church Life Committee.   



August Birthdays      
     Date        
Adelmann, Roy 1 
Stadler, Jerome 1 
Zimmerman, Karla 2 
Hubbard, Laura 6 
Riemer, Dorothy 6 
Schroeder, Donna 6 
Berger, Linda 7 
Peters, Sophia 7 
Sutherland, Eileen 7 
Ellison, John 8 
Anderson, Deron 9 

 
 Date  
Runnoe, Hunter 9 
Schwenn, Darrel 9 
Wegner, Wayne 9 
Jenke, Lee 10 
Baumgartner, Mary 13 
Cox, Virginia 13 
Evert, Roger 13 
Rash, Marguerite 13 
Strei, Gloria 15 
Brostowitz, Jennifer 16 
Langelin, Scott 16 

 
 Date  
Morris, Joshua 16 
Wahlgren, Nicole 16 
Krause, Donald 17 
Sayas, Jonathan 18 
Schuelke, David 18 
Uhren, Lily 18 
Duckett, Michael 19 
Leonard, Kimberly 20 
Ring, Betty 20 
Weisbrodt, Maxine 20 
Ramthun, Eleonora 21 

 
 Date  
Sage, Carolyn 22 
Citraro, Marianne 23 
Schwartz, John 26 
Kalupa, Sara 27 
Firzlaff, Kathleen 28 
Matthes, Julie 29 
Rian, Gwen 29 
Jazgar, Robert 30 
Chesner, Janet 31 

August Anniversaries                

    Date    # of Years 
Meyer, Bradley and Susan 3 13 
Klade, Curtis and Judith 4 53 
Gillespie, Garry and Carolyn 5 48 
Marinello, Brian and Dawn 5 9 
Krause, William and Jane 6 49 
Brostowitz, James and Ruth 13 32 
 

 
 Date    # of Years 
Taufner, Hugh and Jane 16 46 
Marsho, James and Nancy 17 47 
Bonier, Laurence and Susan 18 42 
Smith, Robert and Mary 22 45 
Schulz, Gerhard and Sallie 23 40 
Burnside, Mark and Lynn 24 13 

 Serving 
at 

Worship 

August 1 & 2 
Sat. 5p; Sun. 9a 
Name Tag Weekend 

August 8 & 9 
Sat. 5p; Sun. 9a 
Youth Weekend 

August 15 & 16 
Sat. 5p; Sun. 9a 
Food Sunday 

August 22 & 23 
Sat. 5p; Sun. 9a 
 

August 29 & 30 
Sat. 5p; Sun. 9a 
 

Acolytes Natalie, Laura Conner Jared, Emily Gwen, Natalie Natalie, Laura 

Altar Guild Giuliani Roush, Tschetter Brodell, Tyne Sadowsky Holler, Young 

Asst Minister Tyne Youth Bonier  Bloomberg 

Children’s  
Sermon 

Angie None needed Anna & Elise Angie Pastor 

Deacons (Hosp) 
[Sat] Ernie 
[Sun] Carol, Grace, 
Mary (Ruby) 

[Sat] Lydia 
[Sun] Mary, Sue, 
Carol (Ruby) 

[Sat] Lydia 
[Sun] Keith, 
Karen, Ron 
(Donna) 

[Sat] Lydia 
[Sun] Ron, Grace, 
Mary (Donna) 

[Sat] Ernie 
[Sun] Ron, Sue, Terry 
(Ruby) 

Flowers Roe Roush    

Greeters  
[Sat] Trudell, Langelin 
[Sun]  Gunnlaugsson, 
Veenendaal 

[Sat] Anderson, 
Cox, Ketelsen 
[Sun]  Hirth, Hauch, 
Zastrow 

[Sat] Foster, 
Chesner 
[Sun]  Long, Lau 

[Sat] Marshall, 
Langelin 
[Sun]  Becker, 
Johnson 

[Sat] Trudell, 
Chesner 
[Sun]  Marsho, 
Rooney 

Lector Sallie Schulz Mary Ellen Thiede Chuck Lukasik Chuck Giuliani Rich Bloomberg 

Mug-a-
Newcomer 

Norene Giuliani Jonni Roush Sue Sadowsky Peggy Langelin Marianne Citraro 

PowerPoint 
[Sat] Cindy 
[Sun] Ron 

[Sat]  Mark 
[Sun] Grace 

[Sat] Mark 
[Sun] Ron 

[Sat] Mark 
[Sun] Sue 

[Sat] OPEN 
[Sun] Larry 

Ushers 
Baumgartner, 
Brostowitz, 
Gunnlaugsson, Smith 

Thiede, Marsho, 
Ramthun, Ramthun 

Langelin, Lange-
lin, Lukasik, 
Lukasik 

Krause, Krause, 
Bloomberg, Bloom-
berg 

Rooney, Rooney, 
Pierce, Pierce 

Page 10 



Page 11 



1750 N. Calhoun Rd. 
Brookfield, WI  53005 

Phone: 262-786-4010 
E-mail: calvary@calvarylc.com 

Calvary Lutheran 

Church 

May the Lord direct your 
hearts into God's love and 
Christ's perseverance.  

2 Thessalonians 3:5 

CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH 1750 N. Calhoun Rd., Brookfield, WI 53005 
Email: calvary@calvarylc.com    www.calvarylc.com    facebook.com/CalvaryLC    Twitter: @CalvaryNALC 

 
Calvary Worship Schedule:  Saturday at 5 pm    Sunday at 9 am  

You Are Invited!   Thursday, August 6, 2015 at 5:30 pm in Fellowship Hall 

Calvary congregation members and friends 

are invited to (and urged to attend) the annu-

al “VBS Dinner & a Show”.  Join our VBS fam-

ilies, leaders and other Everest buddies for a 

night of food, fellowship & fun! Come for a 

potluck dinner (bring a dish to pass) and 

meet our awesome Vacation Bible School 

kids, their families & this year’s VBS staff.  

Then, after a delicious meal, sit back and 

enjoy the show!  See and hear what the kids 

learned and experienced at this year’s week-

long VBS program. 

This is an amazing opportunity to reach out 

to not only our Calvary families, but to 

those attending our Everest VBS program 

from outside of our church!  Open to every-

one!  RSVP requested. RSVP by August 4. 

Sign up in the narthex, or call or email the 

church office. 


